St. Benedict C.S.S., 50 Saginaw Pkwy, Cambridge, ON N1R 5W1

June 8, 2016 · Volume 8, Issue 20

Table of Contents

- Administrative
- Academics
- Athletics
- Clubs
- Student Activities
- The Arts
- Other news
- Upcoming events

The BENN newsletter is a publication of St. Benedict CSS. It is distributed every second Wednesday during the school year using the WCDSB Newswire service. Any questions or comments pertaining to this publication can be sent to the editor <u>Anton Milardovic</u> or the school's principal <u>Dan Witt</u>.

BENN Staff

Mr. Anton Milardovic

Next Issue

June 22, 2016

St. Benedict's receives honours

By Ms. S. Reis

At the heart of Cambridge is a strong pulse—St. Benedict Catholic Secondary School—where intention, momentum and evolution intersect to create powerful and meaningful experiences for all. When we understand intention and its interactions, such as relationships and opportunity, we can come to understand so much regarding the success that SBCSS has experienced over the past three years. Recognizing that healthy behaviors such as participating in physical activity can positively influence healthy aging, SBCSS began evolving the energy created in the "Heart of the Community project" which brought close to 420,000 dollars to the school, the City of Cambridge and its community partners. Sustaining its original vision and vitality, SBCSS has nurtured this concept to what is now a comprehensive school based approach with the understanding that healthy schools support a healthy community.

► Continued...

Administrative

It's almost Exam time!

Grade 12

All courses (except those listed below) will have a 75 minute Final Evaluation taking place on June 20, 21, 22, or 23. All final evaluations will take place beginning at either 8:10 am or 11:40 am as per the schedule below.

The following courses will have a 2 hour Final Evaluation taking place on June 20, 21, 22, or 23: Business: Analyzing Current Economic Issues CIA4U, Principals of Financial Accounting BAT4M Communications – English/French: Grade 12 University English ENG4U; Grade 12 College English ENG4C; Grade 12 University Writer's Craft EWC4U; Grade 12 University English Literature Studies ETS4U; Grade 12 University Core French FSF4U

Geography: The Environment & Resource Management CGR4M, Canadian & World Issues CGW4U

History: Canadian History CHI4U, World History CHY4U & CHY4C, Canadian and International Law CLN4U, Global Indigenous NDW4M

Math: Grade 12 University 4U; Grade 12 College Technology MCT4C Physical Education: Grade 12 University Exercise Science PSK4U Religion: Grade 12 University/College Church & Culture HRE4M

Science: Grade 12 College 4C; Grade 12 University 4U

Social Sciences: Individuals & Families in a Diverse Society HHS4C & HHS4U, Challenge & Change in Society HSB4M

Monday, June 20

11:40 - 1:40 p.m.: Period 4 - Final Evaluation

Tuesday, June 21

11:40 - 1:40 p.m.: Period 3 - Final Evaluation

Wednesday, June 22

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: Period 1 - Final Evaluation

Thursday, June 23

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: Period 2 - Final Evaluation

Friday, June 24

Credit Rescue time as arranged by the teacher and student.

NOTE:

- All students will remain in their exam room for the full 2 hours.
- All students are expected to be in full uniform during Final Evaluation and Credit Rescue classes.

Grades 9 to 11

All courses (except those listed below) will have a 75 minute Final Evaluation taking place on June 22, 23, 24, or 27.

Students who meet the following criteria will not be required to attend school in the afternoon on these days:

- a. have achieved a passing grade;
- b. have submitted all summative activities; and
- c. have completed all components of their final culminating activity

Students who do not meet the above criteria will be required to attend Credit Rescue in the afternoon on these days with the possibility of attending an additional 2 hour Credit Recovery class on June 28th in an attempt to be successful in obtaining their credit.

The following courses will have a 2 hour Final Evaluation taking place on June 22, 23, 24, or 27:

Business: Introduction to Financial Accounting BAF3M

Communications – English/French: Grade 11 University English ENG3U; Grade 11 College English ENG3C; Grade 11 University Core French FSF3U

Geography: Physical Geography CGF3M

History: American History CHA3U, World History CHW3M, Understanding Canadian Law CLU3M Math: All Grade 10 Academic 2D; All Grade 11 University 3U; Grade 11 University/College 3M

Religion: Grade 11 University/College World Religions HRT3M

Science: All Grade 9 & 10 Academic 1D, 2D; All Grade 11 College 3C; Grade 11 University/College

3M; Grade 11 University 3U

Social Sciences: Introduction to Anthropology HSP3M

Wednesday, June 22

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: 75 minute exam for Period 1 class OR 2 hour exam for Period 1 class

Thursday, June 23

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: 75 minute exam for Period 2 class OR 2 hour exam for Period 2 class

Friday, June 24

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: 75 minute exam for Period 3 class OR 2 hour exam for Period 3 class

Monday, June 27

8:10 - 10:10 a.m.: 75 minute exam for Period 4 class OR 2 hour exam for Period 4 class

Tuesday, June 28

Credit Rescue time as arranged by the teacher and student.

NOTE:

All students will remain in their exam room for the full 2 hours.

Teachers will offer Credit Rescue on a needs basis in the afternoon.

All students are expected to be in full uniform during Final Evaluation and Credit Rescue classes.

Bus schedule

Wednesday, June 22

Morning: Regular Bus Schedule

After exam: Dismissal 10:30 a.m., buses leave 10:45am

Thursday, June 23

Morning: Regular Bus Schedule

After exam: Dismissal 10:30 a.m., buses leave 10:45am

Friday, June 24

Morning: Regular Bus Schedule

After exam: Dismissal 10:30 a.m., buses leave 10:45am

Monday, June 27

Morning: Regular Bus Schedule

After exam: Dismissal 10:30 a.m., buses leave 10:45am

Tuesday, June 28

NO BUSES

Honours (Cont'd)

By Ms. S. Reis

In September 2015, SBCSS pursued the Ontario Physical and Health Education Association (OPHEA) Healthy Schools Certification. This certification looks to recognize and celebrate school communities for promoting and enhancing the health of students, school staff and broader community. The certification

required implementation of the 6-step Healthy Schools Process, where a priority health topic was determined and action-orientated initiatives where completed throughout the academic year. Initiatives such as the AVIVA launch, RBC Sports Day in Canada event, school wide step challenge, student focus groups, and the Hero of Play contest are an indication to the commitment SBCSS has for the health and wellness of its community. Using a point system OPHEA was able to recognize schools for their efforts throughout the year and award schools across Ontario under a gold, silver or bronze rating. "107 schools across Ontario were recognized with a healthy school designation, SBCSS was one of the 54 schools awarded a gold rating and the only school within the region to earn such a designation," communicates Rachel Laxer, OPHEA healthy schools evaluator. "We are thrilled to have attained this standard through the healthy schools certification," says Lorrie Temple Vice Principal at SBCSS. SBCSS community has committed to developing a visionary momentum that has been dynamic over the past three years, while evolving to suit the needs of its community. "Not only are we proud of our provincial accomplishment, we are anticipating the next steps towards using this certification as a means to support other initiatives on the future", furthers Lorrie.

Significant to the Healthy Schools Certification success, was St. Benedict's participation in the Hero of Play contest, an event brought to Canadian students across Canada in partnership with Canadian Tire and Canada's Olympic Team. Recognizing students and staff, who are active daily, inspire others to live a healthy, active lifestyle and who embody the Olympic values of excellence, friendship and respect, with 10 collector pins, as well as lunch time events, trivia and youth appreciation awards was the focus of this project. SBCSS made a submission to this contest, by capturing events using media, videos and pictures, as evidence to the Canadian Tire Hero of Play evaluation team, in hopes of winning the contest and earning a visit from one of Canada's 2016 Olympians.

"We are pleased to announce that St. Benedict was one of only two schools across Ontario to have won this grand prize—an Olympian visit to our school," says Dan Witt Principal at SBCSS. "Not only do we pride ourselves on supporting a variety of sports and student athletes within our school, we are also looking forward to getting behind Canadian Olympic hopefuls this summer in the 2016 Olympic Games in Rio, Brazil."

The school in the past three years has seen success in a variety of initiatives and projects such as securing 20,000 dollars from the Ministry of Education Physical Activity in Secondary School Grant in 2014, winning the AVIVA Community Fund Broker supported competition in 2015, receiving a major boost to the community field of \$300,000 from the Lyle S. Hallman Foundation Children and Youth Capital Grants Program, hosting the RBC Sports Day in Canada event, and earning the Youth 4 Action grant from the Canadian Cancer Society. "We are proud of our students and staff for all of their work towards improving the overall health of our school and sport programs" says Lorrie Temple, "we have so much to be proud of and the Hero of Play contest is another example of our vision coming to fruition."

SBCSS has a long history of reaching beyond the academic to enrich the lives of thousands in its community each year. A rich multicultural centre of academic and fitness excellence, its students are ambassadors where they share, learn and play together. "Success for each, a place for all," is the board mission statement and St. Benedict reminds us that we are all joined together through our energy and efforts, working tirelessly to create a culture that is healthy and well.

News from the Guidance Department

BY MRS. P. KLASSEN

Summer School - New Credit Courses

Any student interested in taking a new credit course at summer school in July, are reminded that the registration deadline is today June 8. After this date, courses with low enrollment will be cancelled and registrations will only be accepted for classes that have spots remaining. The deadline to register

for online blended courses is Thursday, June 16. Students who require summer school to make up for an unsuccessful course, must register by Monday, June 27. Questions? See your guidance counsellor.

Graduation Ceremony Reminders

- 1. Invitations and tickets were mailed out early in May. If you have registered for graduation and have not yet received your invitation and tickets, please see Mrs. O'Connor in the guidance office as soon as possible.
- 2. Please return your replay card, as well as any tickets that you do not plan to use, to the guidance office as soon as possible. All tickets returned, will be distributed to students who have requested extra tickets via a waiting list being created by Mrs. O'Connor.
- 3. Thank you to the many potential graduates who have handed in their completed Community Service Hour forms! If you have not taken care of this important detail, please do so immediately. You are not eligible to attend the graduation ceremony if you have not completed your Community Service Hours.

Any graduate who has taken 5 courses in Business and Computers is entitled to a Business Certificate which will be presented at the Graduation Ceremony. Please inform Mr. Wittmann ASAP if you think you qualify.

Still Interested in Attending College or University in September??

- 1. The Admission Information Service (AIS) will be available through OUAC (Ontario University Application Center) from early June to August for applicants who have not been accepted to programs of their choice or for students who still wish to apply to university for September. All known openings in all university programs will be posted by the AIS at www.ouac.on.ca/ais/
- 2. Students who did not apply to college are still welcome to apply on-line for September, 2014 to any program that is still accepting applications. See www.ontariocolleges.ca for more information.

Community Service Hours

If you have been unable to find a summer job and are looking for something worthwhile to do, consider volunteering. In addition to completing your community service hours, you will gain valuable skills and experience which will help you to find employment at a later date. Most importantly, you will have fun and make a difference. Many organizations need and want your help. Please consider the following opportunities:

- 1. Great Big Theatre Company (GBTC) is seeking volunteers to assist with their Summer Day Camps which are held at various locations in the Waterloo Region. Each week can provide a volunteer with 50 hours of community service. Duties include preparing and implementing various camp activities, as well as supervising campers during lunch, snack and extended hours. Training sessions will be held in June to make sure that volunteers are confident and prepared to implement the camp agenda constructively and safely. Contact Great Big Theatre Company ASAP if you are interested. Register at www.bgtc.com or call 1–866–864–4282 and speak with Charles or Lily Small.
- 2. The United Way Volunteer Centre can help you get connected with volunteer opportunities, gain hours, job skills and letters or reference. Check out 2016 Volunteer Guide for Cambridge and North Dumfries.
- 3. KidsAbility needs you! Volunteer for iCan Bike scheduled for July 11 July 15 at the Preston Memorial Auditorium. This unique program helps children and youth with special needs to

- achieve an important life milestone learning to ride a bike! Volunteers must be at least 16 years of age. Previous experience working with individuals with speech, physical or developmental challenges is beneficial, but not required. Want to learn more about this awesome opportunity? Scan the QR code on the guidance bulletin board.
- 4. In addition to the iCanBike event, KidsAbility also runs a variety of other camps and events for children and youth with special needs. Check out kidsability.ca to learn more about these amazing opportunities.
- 5. Cambridge Ribfest 2016 will be taking place August 5 7 at Riverside Park. The organizing committee is seeking as many as 400 volunteers for this event again this summer. Be a part of an event which provides support for many local charities. Register online to volunteer www.cambridgeribfest.com /volunteers. If you need more information regarding any of the many volunteer opportunities available, please email volunteer@cambrdigeribfest.com

Attention all grade 12s and super 12s!

Here is your chance to wear civvies for the last two weeks of the school year!

All grade 12 and super 12s are invited to donate at least 3 items of used uniform on Tuesday, June 14th or Wednesday, June 15th. Your donation will allow you to wear civvies for the rest of the school year!

Donations will be accepted before school from 7:30am until 8am in the cafeteria and at lunch in room 213. You will be provided with a uniform pass that must be shown to all your teachers.

Remember to bring in your used uniform on June 14th or June 15th.

Gr. 12 & 12+ **Civvies Guidelines**

Wearing civvies is a privilege. Students are expected to dress in a manner that is acceptable for the learning environment.

What is acceptable:

- Jeans
- Shorts
- Skirts
- T-Shirts / Golf Shirts
- Dress Shirts







What is NOT acceptable:

- Attire that has offensive slogans or
 No yoga gear content
- Exposed midriffs
- · Low necklines
- Short shorts
- Miniskirts
- · Tank tops or Muscle top
- · Crop tops

- No workout gear
- · No spandex clothing
- No extra skin showing
- · No low riding pants/shorts

Student's who do not comply with the guidelines may be sent home to change

Used Uniform Sale!

St. Benedict C.S.S. is proud to announce that we will once again be hosting a used uniform sale!

Date: Thursday, September 1, 2016

Time: 2pm-5pm

Location: School Cafeteria

Items sell for \$10.00 each or 3 for \$25.00

(maximum of 6 items per family)

Funds raised go to the St. Benedict SAINTS FUND (for families in need).





Get there early to ensure the best selection!

Academics



Enriching the Lives of Students

BY Mrs. D. WITTMANN

There many opportunities for students to enhance their learning experience: Enrichment courses, LEAP, OYAP, UCEP, Co-op, Home Build, SHSM, and Skills Canada. Visit the Enrichment blog for



English Corner

BY MRS. D. WITTMANN

To receive an Ontario Secondary School Diploma (OSSD) each student must obtain 4 credits in English (1 credit per grade). Visit the English blog to read the course offerings provided by

information on all these opportunities. The Blogroll contains a plethora of learning enhancements. To learn more about what we offer, click the link. Enrichment@St.Benedict_blog.

the Saint Benedict English Department. The Blogroll has great resources for both students and parents. Enjoy!
English@St.Benedict blog.

Do you love bacon but are tired of tiny flying grease particles burning your forearm? Do you wish you could make your own fizzy bath bombs at home?

Our Bennies students are here to help, and just in time!!

Business students pitch products at Pitch Day

By Mrs. S. Beyerle

Introducing,....Grease Guardian! ...A sleeve-like item to wear when frying bacon or other greasy foods to prevent tiny, ridiculously hot flying globules of fat from burning your arm!

Also: the Bath Bomb Bakery offers custom bath bomb kits you can use to make your own deliciously scented fizzy bath bombs in the comfort of your own home! It can be a family activity, or perhaps a youth birthday party activity and it's a lot cheaper and easier than driving out of town to a Lush store to spend \$8-\$13 per bath bomb!

Eight of our Bennie's grade 9 and 10 Intro. to Business students "pitched" these products to a panel of real, live entrepreneur judges, and competed with six other product teams board-wide, in the WCDSB Pitch Day event.

The judges were incredibly impressed with how well all of our board's students presented today and – trust me – our Bennie's entrepreneurs represented our school tremendously well. They presented their product pitches following the very strict criteria, within the tight time limit, and answered some really difficult questions. It was a nail-biter!

Congratulations to Ria Goros, Andre Letona, Ashley Pauletic and Jordan Bellingham of Grease Guardian!

Congratulations to Megan Brown, Britney Tran, Adam Carriere and Jackie Papadopoulos of Bath Bomb Bakery!

Athletics

Boys Slo-pitch team D8 champs!

By Mr. N. O'CONNOR

The Boys Slo-pitch Team won the district 8 Title last week in dramatic fashion, beating Resurrection 14 - 13.

The Saints managed to overcome their worst game of the year in the semi finals defeating a pesky team from Monsignor Doyle, led by none other than Jordan Figueiredo, by scoring 3 runs in the final inning to edge the Mustangs 6–5.

The Championship was tied 12–12 going into the final inning, Rez scored one run in the top of the seventh but our Saints were up to the task answering with two runs in the bottom of the seventh to secure the title.



Sr. Girls Slo-pitch St. Mary's 7, Saints 2

Sr. Boys Slo-pitch Saints 6, Msgr. Doyle 5 Saints 14, Resurrection 13

Including these two games, our boys won three games out of 15 in walk off fashion. The team finished with an overall record of 13 and 2.

Congrats to the 17 young men who Represented our school very well.

OFSAA Track and Field Results

By Mr. F. WITTMANN

Congratulations to 4 Saints who competed with the province's best 24 athletes in each event in Windsor.

Sevanne Ghazarian was 5th in the 3000m

Xavier Isaacs was 7th in the 100m

Marcus Penaloza was 12th in the 200m

Sarah Sue-Ping was top 20 in the Javelin

Thanks for a great season!

Seventeen track and field records broken

BY MR. F. WITTMANN

2016 was a record-breaking year for the Track and Field Team. There are now 17 new records across all age divisions!

MIDGET GIRLS

Event	Name	Record	Event / Place
Triple Jump	Daysha Bowers	9.62m	District 8, Cambridge
4 x 100m Relay	Abigail Dupon, Kyanna Vi, Julia Laviolette, Hannah Lee Alt: Olivia Benzin, Kealy Dollar	56.33s e	CWOSSA, Kincardine

JUNIOR GIRLS

Event	Name	Record	Event / Place
Shot Put	Nana-Afia Agyeipah	11.53m	District 8, Cambridge
Discus	Nana-Afia Agyeipah	28.21m	District 8, Cambridge

SENIOR GIRLS

Event	Name	Record	Event / Place
1500m	Sevanne Ghazarian	4:40.78min e	OFSAA, Windsor
3000m	Sevanne Ghazarian	9:54.19min e	OFSAA, Windsor
Javelin	Sarah Sue-Ping	36.25m	West OFSAA, Cambridge

SENIOR BOYS

Event	Name	Record	Event / Place
100m	Marcus Penaloza	11.17s e	West OFSAA, Cambridge
TOOM	Marcus Penaloza	11.06s e (wind 2.8)	West OFSAA, Cambridge
200m	Marcus Penaloza	22.40s e	West OFSAA, Cambridge

3000m	Greg Danayan	9:22.88min e	CWOSSA, Kincardine
Long Jump	Augustine Soga	6.42m	District 8, Cambridge
Long Jump	Augustine Soga	6.36m	West OFSAA, Cambridge

OPEN BOYS

Event	Name	Record	Event / Place
IDB 100m Sr	Xavier Isaacs	13.48s e	OFSAA, Windsor

^{*} Complete record-keeping began in 2004. All records must have been in an outdoor competition and be the official result.

DISTRICT 8 RECORDS

Event	Name	Record
JG Shot Put	Nana-Afia Agyeipah	11.53m
JG Discus	Nana-Afia Agyeipah	28.21m
SB 200m	Marcus Penaloza	22.63s
IDB 100m	Xavier Isaacs	14.18s

CWOSSA RECORDS

Event	Name	Record
IDB 100m	Xavier Isaacs	14.22s

NOTES:

- Complete record-keeping began in 1998.
- All records are from an outdoor competion and be the official result.
- + next to a time/distance indicates that the given time/distance is a minimum performance standard for the athlete whose precise personal best is not on record.
- *e* electric time
- *i* indoor record
- *o* outdoor record

Senior girls basketball

By Mr. M. MASCARENHAS

Students interested in playing Senior girls basketball next year should attend a brief meeting in room 301 on Friday, June 10 at the beginning of lunch.

^{*} e = electronic timing. District 8 began using electronic timing in 2008 which can add up to 0.2s to hand timing.

Calling all musicians!

By Ms. L. LAFORET

Did you ever learn to play a concert band instrument at Bennie's? Always wanted to play again but couldn't join the band? Now's your chance! The Concert Band is looking for people to help us play for Grad! Grad wouldn't be the same without that Graduation March...you know the one! We are practising together Monday, June 13 in the music room from 2:15-3:00 for this very special occasion! See Ms. Laforet for more details.

Bennie's 24-hour fast raises \$5370 for Haiti

BY ALEXIA GEORGARAS

This year's Overnight Fast for Change was a huge success! The fast was organized and lead by the Making A Difference Club, but we couldn't have done it without our wonderful staff and amazing students who raised \$5370 to build homes in Haiti!

It was a fun and inspirational night filled with activities and motivational speakers who shared stories and lessons with us that are still with us today. In just one night we made a huge difference,



What better way to pass the time than with a couple of friendly games?



Students were involved in team-building activities as part of the 24 hours.

not only by raising money, but we lit a spark within ourselves by challenging one another to make even the smallest difference in our school and community. We learned that it just takes one person to start the chain of movement and positivity. Our chain held strong with 93 students who participated in the fast! The Making A Difference Club challenges you to make a difference in our world! Join our chain of movement Saints!

E-car Team competes at UW

By Mr. S. Granger

Please congratulate our e-car team for a great effort last weekend in representing our school at the Waterloo EV challenge. We just missed placing in the 12v race and due to mechanical issues we did not finish the 24v race.

At the time of the breakdown we were charging hard and gaining ground. Our team showed professionalism, fabulous teamwork and respect throughout the contest. Way to go racing Saints!!!!

Bennies and Doyle March for Life in Ottawa

BY ALEXIA GEORGARAS

On May 12th 2016, students and staff from St. Benedict and Monsignor Doyle attended the March For Life in Ottawa. We also stayed in Ottawa for three glorious days and two incredible nights, learning more about the pro-life movement.

The first night we were there, we attended a beautiful mass and an inspiring evening vigil at the Human Rights Monument. At the vigil we walked through the streets of Ottawa with our heads held high and our candles lit to the sky to show our support for this cause. Once we arrived at the Human Rights Monument, we all stood together, some of us quiet and attentive while others were free in their speech through songs, prayers and stories shared.



Students at the candlelight vigil at the Human Rights Monument.

Even though there were a few protesters at the vigil who did not agree with our opinion, we stood proud, respectful and strong.



A chance meeting and photo-op with Cardinal Collins from Toronto on the walk from Notre-Dame to Parliament Hill.

On the last morning we woke up and went straight to the Pro-Life Youth Conference at the Hampton Hotel. The youth conference included workshops, group activities, and inspiring speakers like Obianuju Ekeocha, Christina Alaimo, and Maaike Rosendal. Their words were true and from the heart, they are extremely passionate about the movement and it definitely left people wanting to hear more.

All of the Bennies and Doyle students left Ottawa with stories to tell and more educated on the very important issue of Pro-Life. We hope that more students join us next year on the trip- it is truly an unforgettable experience!

The next day was the big day, it was the March For Life! We all woke up pumped and ready to go but first we had mass at the beautiful Notre Dame Cathedral. Finally, it was the moment we all were waiting for, the march! Over 20,000 people stood in front of Parliament Hill listening to the motivational and captivating speakers. During our march you could feel the energy that everyone gave off. It was incredible to see so many people from all over Canada, come together to support the cause and join the movement.

After the march, we went for dinner and shopping. Most people picked up beaver tails (dessert), while others adventured off to the art gallery and other cool places in the city of Ottawa.



Mrs. Rocha and Mr. Milardovic lead the St. Benedict contingency during the march.

Finance Club stock challenge wrap-up

After what many have called a turbulent few months in the Canadian economy, the St. Benedict Finance Club's stock challenge has come to an end. The contest ran from the end of February to the end of May. I'm pleased to announce that the top three players ended the game in the positives!

Alex DeSousa lead the way growing his portfolio by 8.7%. Mr. Milardovic had a respectable return of 5.7%, and Kyson Vi managed a 3.4% return on his stocks. Considering the fact that a GIC these days yields less than 2% *annually*, these returns are spectacular!

By way of comparison, all three of our portfolios did worse than the TSX, which grew 10% during that same timeframe. Still, there was plenty of discussion on stock picking strategies, taking a look at the economy, and when to take a risk and when not to.

While the focus of the club was the stock market challenge, we are also open to discussing other financial matters of importance to students. This will continue in the fall.

Finance Club will be back in September with another challenge, and we look forward to having more students join us for some fun finance talk!

Student Activities



The Arts

Other News



Starting May 30th through June 25th we're offering



20% off non-core with purchase of \$200 or more

FREE SHIPPING ON ALL ORDERS OVER \$150



Upcoming Events

Wednesday, June 8

2:10pm Yearbook Team 2:10pm Camera Club EQAO Gr. 9 Math Assessment BENN Newsletter released

Thursday, June 9

10:40am Robotics Club 10:40am Giving Back Club 10:40am Programmers Club 10:40am Fresh Club 2:15pm Seams Sew Easy Club 2:15pm Games Club 2:15pm Jazz Band Athletic Banquet

Monday, June 20 Summer solstice Grade 12 final evaluations

Tuesday, June 21
Grade 12 final evaluations

Wednesday, June 22 Grade 12 final evaluations Grade 9-11 final evaluations BENN Newsletter released

Thursday, June 23
Grade 12 final evaluations
Grade 9-11 final evaluations

Friday, June 10

10:40am Star Trek Club

10:40am United Cultures

2:15pm Dr. Who club

Closing Assembly

Monday, June 13

2:15pm Concert Band

Tuesday, June 14

10:40am Arts Council

10:40am Mock United Nations

10:40am Accepting Differences Club

10:40am Puzzles Club

10:45am Games Club

10:45am E-Car club

Wednesday, June 15

10:40am Cosmo Club

10:40am Guitar Club

10:40am Ultimate Frisbee

10:45am Financial Club

10:45am E-Car club

2:10pm Yearbook Team

2:10pm Camera Club

Thursday, June 16

10:40am Robotics Club

10:40am Giving Back Club

10:40am Programmers Club

10:40am Fresh Club

2:15pm Seams Sew Easy Club

2:15pm Games Club

2:15pm Jazz Band

Friday, June 17

10:40am Star Trek Club

10:40am United Cultures

2:15pm Dr. Who club

Sunday, June 19 Father's Day Friday, June 24

10:00am Graduation Mass and brunch

Grade 9-11 final evaluations

Monday, June 27

Grade 9-11 final evaluations

Tuesday, June 28

7:00pm Graduation Ceremony

To see the full calendar, go to Benny's News ► Calendar of Events.

Keep up with what's happening at St. Benedict's using your cell phone



Visit stbenedict.wcdsb.ca/calendar.php from your cell phone. (Be sure to bookmark it!)

Miscellaneous

We want to know...

Thank you to those who have taken time to provide us with feedback. Your opinions are important to us! Please <u>email us</u> with your comments and suggestions. If you like our newsletter, tell others; if you don't like it, tell us!

Check out our school website at http://stbenedict.wcdsb.ca for news and information updates.



